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From: PEOPLES HOUSE 

Sent: Monday, March 18, 2024 7:21 PM

To: Duncan, Chris; Loeffler, Rick; Traffic Engineering; Cabral, Victor; Enmeier, Mark; Knoblock, Steve

Subject: El Camino Real / Esplanade intersection - Delineators

To the City Council, 

 

A few years back the residents of Avenida Barcelona were given a choice. To choose turning lanes on El Camino Real at 

Esplanade or to put delineators on El Camino Real at Esplanade.   The residents of Barcelona, almost 100% of them, chose the 

turning lanes on El Camino Real.  I feel that our voices fell on deaf ears, because the City chose to put in the delineators.   I heard 

that the City chose that because of some issues with parking spaces on El Camino Real.   I feel the City has jeopardized the safety 

of our street for few parking spots.   The children that live on our street are even more at risk because of the amount of 

traffic.   Some 2,000 plus cars are now traveling Barcelona daily.  More cars, more speeders.  Sure, the survey said the speed 

slowed but still more cars, more speeders.  Backing into my street is a huge risk daily.   All of my neighbors have had close calls, 

like being hit or people trying to go around on the left side of the street.  I think the people on Esplanade are happy with less 

traffic.  I know I would be.  

 

I have kids that live on both sides of me, an elderly woman next door and a partially blind man across the street.  When I see any 

of them crossing my street, I am scared shitless for their safety. I shouldn't have to worry like that.   I know anything can happen 

on any street but Barcelona has more volume than most of the streets in the area.  WHEN!   WHEN!   WHEN!  is the City going to 

listen to the people on Barcelona. 

 

Eliminate, get rid of, remove the DELINEATORS.   Does someone have to be killed before the City will do something?????.   

   

I liked to say thank you, but I can't, because you are not listening.  

 

Chris & Debbe Peoples - Owners  

 

 




